DRAFT MINUTES OF 2017AGM 12/2/17


IRISH PÉTANQUE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

11 Feb 2017 at Bushy Park. Dublin

1. PRESENT:  Denis Nightingale, George Davidson, Owen Kelleher, Norman Flanagan, Laetitia Hyver, Jim Ryan, Alain Robert, Barra O hEireamhoin, Martin Kerr, Daniel Tiedemann, Jack di Pizzo
2. OPENING REMARKS:  The President, Jim Ryan opened proceedings welcoming everyone to the meeting and thanking Park Pétanque Club for their assistance with the hosting of the meeting. He expressed concern at the state of the IPA finances with specific reference to our hosting of the 2018 Celtic Challenge though it was recognised the financial burden would be lessened by the move to have participants in the Banquet make a contribution to the costs [£20 or 25€]
 

3. APOLOGIES: Brian Kavanagh, Paul Trainor, and Michael Dolan
 

4. MINUTES OF THE 2016AGM: There minutes of the 2016 AGM were accepted as a true record of proceedings. Proposed Owen Kelleher, Seconded Norman Flanagan
 
5. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

FIPJP and CEP DN advised the meeting that he had been in communication with Mike Pegg of CEP and the outcome was that in order to ‘regularise’ or relationship with FIPJP and CEP it would be necessary for us to pay fees owed to CEP of 275€ PLUS and unknown amount to FIPJP which we could possibly pay over a period of time to clear the arrears.
ACTION – DN will seek confirmation from Mike Pegg as to what the total will be and Council will make a decision.
IPA insurance Owen advised the meeting that this year’s insurance would be similar to last year with only a small increase expected. DN advised the meeting that he had been unable to source a quote from any firms based in UK/NI.
ACTION Owen will advise Council when renewal notice is forthcoming.

Club Doubles competition  DN Suggested that if this was changed to a Triples format that we might at least be able to gather together 8 triples from the 4 {including Ormeau] clubs that could form the basis of the Ireland team for 2018.

ACTION DN to write to club secretaries to seek approval for this change
 

6. ANNUAL REPORT OF THE HON.SEC:
6.1.1 Once again the IPA took no part in European or World events, however, support for our own Annual competitions was reasonable, and our main Clubs have reported encouragingly on their membership, competitions and general well-being. 

6.1.2 Our performance in the Celtic Challenge was again disappointing with Ireland finishing a not very close fourth. Having said that if each of the triples had won 2 or 3 more games the results would have been a lot closer. 

6.2. MEMBERSHIP  

   6.2.1 The Hon Treasurer reports that last year we had 34 fully paid up members of the IPA and a further 45 club affiliated members.

    6.3. IPA COMPETITIONS all held in Bushy Park – thanks to Park Pétanque Club for their hospitality.

   6.3.1 (a) The Annual Singles competition was held at Bushy Park, Dublin Franck Breteche won and thus became the inaugural winner of the Charles Clarke Memorial Cup, generously sponsored by George Davidson, former IPA Honorary Secretary. 

(b)The Annual Triples competition was won by Alain Roberts, Jack di Pizzo and Vincent Belingard

(c) The Annual Doubles competition was held in Bushy Park and was won by Franck and Sylver Breteche.

(d) The inter-club doubles was won by North Down who were represented by Franck and Sylver Breteche and George Davidson and Paul Trainor.

6.4.THE CELTIC CHALLENGE

6.4.1 The 2016 Celtic Challenge was held in Wales at Caerleon Rugby Club.

6.4.2 Scotland won the competition for the 5th time in 6 years. Wales took 2nd place. On this occasion, Ireland finished 4th.

6.4.3 Scotland will host the 2017 Celtic Challenge, at Melrose for the first time. 

6.4.4 Once again a request from the Hon.Sec for expressions of interest and a commitment to undertake the travel and expense required to take part in 2017, yielded only responses sufficient to provide the 4 triples required. In line with policy and precedent, the Council selected these 4 triples without the need of a qualifying competition.  

 The team is 

Jack Di Pizzo, Alain Robert, Vincent Belingard

Jim Di Fusco, Pádraic Di Fusco and Rene Di Fusco.

Greg Toner – Barra Ó hEireamhóin – Michael Greene

Humberto Tavares, John O’Grady and Ciaran McFerran

6.5. WORLD/EUROPEAN ISSUES

6.5.1 Following its decision at the 2015 AGM, to relinquish membership of the FIPJP and CEP, no Irish teams are eligible for related competitions. However the Hon Sec is in receipt of correspondence from Mike Pegg and this matter has been discussed earlier today as a matter arising from the 2016 AGM.
7. CLUBS

7.1 The North Down club has enjoyed another successful year. The club is financially sound and interest in Club nights, throughout the year, has been higher than in recent years. Membership is steady, with 31 paid-up and 1 Honorary members. The Club's annual programme of 10 competitions, a mixture of singles, doubles and triples events, was completed, with all being well supported. For the second time in succession, the Club won the IPA sponsored Inter-Club Doubles competition hosted by the Park PC, at Bushy Park in May 2016. 

 Club members Humberto Tavares and Ciaran McFerran form part of the IPA Celtic Challenge team which plays in Melrose this year.

7.2 Frankfield PC has maintained its membership at 22 though sad to report that in October, Joe Moynihan, lost a five month battle with lung cancer. 

The club had a good year, with keenly contested club competitions in March, April, May, and November. We also held the hugely successful Boules Blitz on the weekend of 27 & 28 August (deliberately timed to coincide with the UK Bank Holiday weekend to facilitate entrants from Northern Ireland and UK). This open competition attracted one team from Isle of Wight, one from Kent Pétanque, five from Bath Pétanque and five from Bushy Park Pétanque, along with Frankfield’s own doubles entrants. 

In Blitz 2016: Ken Barnes & Clive Burge of Bath Pétanque won the Gold Shield competition, Jackie Broderick & René di Fusco of Frankfield Pétanque won the Silver Cup, and Dawide Zydorek & Michael McGrath won the Cork International Hotel competition.

In September the club will host a barbecue.

The International Hotel and the nearby Airport Hotel kindly offer very attractive, preferential B+B rates for participants in the Blitz and a shuttle service to & from the pistes. Also, our long-standing Blitz dinner on the Saturday night has gained traction steadily over the years and has now developed into a super night of excellent cuisine, great music and craic.

In 2017 Frankfield Pétanque will celebrate their 25th anniversary and they are to be congratulated on this achievement

 7.3 Park PC had a very busy year with plenty of open and club as well as national competitions in Bushy Park.   Membership now stands at 33 with 12-18 regularly playing even in winter. While the pistes were closed for work for a number of weeks and the drainage has improved there is still some work to be done. In 2017 the club plans to hold shooting and pointing workshops with the aim of raising standards in these two areas of the game. Transplant Team Ireland have been invited to use the Bushy Park facilities prior to competing in the World Games in Malaga in June.

The Cabinteely club continues to operate while a new group of casual players [The Celts] play in Bushy Park on a Thursday morning. 
The club is actively working on a suitable Dublin venue to accommodate the Celtic Challenge for 2018.

7.4 Two very welcome developments this year were 

a. the foundation of Ormeau Pétanque club – a phoenix rising from the ashes of the old Queens University Pétanque Club. And Barra Ó hEireamhóin explains that the idea of the club was raised on the way back from 2016’s Celtic Challenge in Caerleon, Greg Toner, Michael Greene and Barra Ó hEireamhóin decided that it was time for a renewed attempt at forming a Pétanque club in Belfast.  A suitable location was found in Belfast’s Ormeau Park, soon to be nicknamed “the Ormodrome” and support was sought from likely interested parties, mainly through social media.  The club Facebook page went live on 6th May, and a core group came together for the first time on a sunny evening on Wednesday 11th May at a dry and dusty all-weather pitch. Club play continued regularly, every Wednesday night, from that date until the light started to fail in the autumn.  Sometimes we benefitted from floodlighting over spilling from neighbouring 4G pitches, but we couldn’t rely on this.  The OPC autumn/winter programme has run since the beginning of October with play every Sunday afternoon at 1 o’clock.  There was no play during December.
The first AGM was held at the end of November.  We received invaluable advice and encouragement from Denis Nightingale in becoming properly constituted.  Our Honorary Treasurer, Martin Kerr is currently populating our formal membership list.  This being the quiet part of the Pétanque year, however, it remains a work in progress.

The high water mark of players turning up for a game was 12 on one occasion.  Typically, 8+/- would come for a game on a Wednesday night and 6+/- would turn out on a Sunday afternoon.  A rolling tally of over 30 different players have thrown a boule at the Ormodrome over the last nine months.  A few have played in North Down in the past or continue to do so, but it has been a matter of policy since day one that OPC shall complement the work done by NDPC and not be a rival to it.  Apart from on the piste, that is!

It is pleasing that our embryonic club draws its members from the ranks of reanimated former players and the previously unattached.

OPC has embarked on several “road trips” since the autumn/winter season began.  A number of members made the journey to Bangor one Tuesday night where they were warmly received at the weekly NDPC mêlée.  Two carloads went to the Brétéchés’ new piste outside Downpatrick during November and enjoyed the delights of indoor Pétanque.  We recently visited a new facility in Newtownabbey, V36, as a club, and sampled the terrain there.  We have further plans to take in the Pétanque friendly surroundings of Antrim Castle Gardens before the autumn/winter season concludes.

Our visit to Newtownabbey was a real revelation.  There are 21 large playing areas with ideal surfaces for Pétanque ready and waiting.  The entire zone is intended for exhibitions, fairs and events.  Car parking is free and adjacent and, although the 21 squares are delineated by kerbs, these are flush with the ground and can be played over easily.  It seems likely that OPC will make V36 at least an alternative home ground, if not our piste of choice.  Informal contact with the V36 manager was promising and he had no objections to competitions taking place at the venue in the future.

We have three immediate targets for the year ahead.  The first of these is to consolidate and steadily increase our membership.  Secondly, we aim to run a formal club competition for the first time.  Thirdly, we intend to organise an open competition and to welcome Pétanque players from all over the country to either the Ormodrome or V36.

Martin Kerr and Des Spratt have been proactive in their contacts with Belfast City Council, with an eye to achieving modest funding in order to establish and promote our club.  Negotiations have also touched upon the possibility of an area of Ormeau Park being turned into a permanent, purpose built home for OPC.  Contacts are ongoing.

We began as QUBPC and quickly realised that OPC would be a name more likely to encourage new members.  If we end up decamping to Newtownabbey, then it has been suggested that Belfast Pétanque Club might be a title which would best keep our options open.  The club logo features a Pétanque player standing in front of the “Rise” sculpture found on the western approaches to the city, better known as “the balls on the Falls” or the “Westicles”, so our Belfast credentials are strong. And

b. The completion of the indoor piste in Downpatrick courtesy of the Breteches. Though limited in size [3 pistes maximum] there is opportunity for competitions to be played over a number of days/nights to accommodate more than the 18 who could play at present.

8. COUNCIL  

8.1 The full IPA Council did not meet this year. Business required has been adequately conducted via email. 

9. CONCLUSION

9.1 Our 3 main Clubs continue to thrive, while Ormeau Pétanque Club seems to have got off to a strong start last year. The reluctance of many IPA members, for whatever reason, to engage with the Celtic Challenge effort is disappointing, and a concern for 2018 when Ireland need to find 7 triples for the event to be hosted in Dublin Though this may be eased if the Club Doubles format becomes Club Triples.

7. ANNUAL REPORT OF THE HON.TREAS. - ACCOUNTS FOR 2015: 

 

7.1 Our bank balance at the moment is 1392€ which looks healthy compared to this time last year but when the Insurance premium is pad this will probably be reduced to around 650€ . . 

Our number of full members rose to 34 and the overall membership, when affiliated clubs are included, rose to 84. 

The bill for insurance is not yet in but is expected to be in the region of 730€
 
7.2 FEES After discussion it was agreed that individual membership fees would remain the same but that club fess would rise – for all but the smallest clubs – as per table below 

	MEMBERSHIP FEES 2017  €
	

	Full membership ( Single ) 
 40   

“ “ 

   ( Family )       80   

Junior 



 12   
	Affiliated Clubs: 



	Full, but also a member of 

An Affiliated Club   

20 

“ “ 

   ( Family )     40   

Junior (Under 18)                    12 
	1 to 10 members   

50  

11 to 20 members 

140 
21 to 50 members 

175 

51 + members 


200 


	Entrance to IPA 

National Competitions  
	8 (per person)


 8. ACCEPTANCE OF REPORTS

 

8.1 The reports of the Hon.Sec and Hon.Treas. were accepted with thanks on a Proposal by Barra O hEireamhóin, seconded by George Davidson.
 

9. ELECTION OF IPA OFFICERS/COUNCIL

 

9.1 The election result was:
	
	
	Proposed
	Seconded 

	President:  
	Jim Ryan
	G Davidson
	Jack di Pizzo

	Hon.Sec:                     
	D Nightingale
	G Davidson
	Jack di Pizzo

	Hon.Treas.         
	Owen Kelleher
	G Davidson
	Jack di Pizzo

	Council 

Members:  
	George Davidson
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale

	
	Cahal O’Boyle
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale

	
	Norman Flanagan
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale

	
	Letitia Hyver
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale

	
	Barra O hEireamhóin
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale

	
	Martin Kerr
	Jack di Pizzo
	D Nightingale


The election outcome observes the requirement of Para. 8.3 of the IPA Constitution that no single Club will have a majority on the Council. 

10. CELTIC CHALLENGE (CC) 2017 

 

10.1 D Nightingale confirmed that the 4 triples going to Scotland had all confirmed their attendance and that accommodation had been reserved for all in the ‘team hotel’.
10.2 John O’Grady was suggested as team captain for the event.
ACTION DN to confirm John O’Grady is will to act as team captain.
 

11. CALENDAR FOR 2016: 

 

11.1 The draft calendar [previously circulated] was agreed as per the attached below.
 

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: CELTIC CHALLENGE (CC) 2018
 

12.1 There are 2 venues under consideration – City West Hotel [ideal if piste is possible] and St Marks School [venue has been used before]. It was agreed that it would be more sensible to pay to rent a venue [such as St Marks] rather that have to build a piste [cost/manpower]. Might be a possibility that Dublin Council would ‘sponsor’ the event by waiving any rental due for one of their sites such as St Marks School.
It was agreed that Hon Sec would contact Presidents of SPA and WPA re the discontinuing of ‘goodie bags’ at the Celtic challenge.
 

13. To Do

    

13.1 Hon. Sec to issue Minutes and Calendar, when drafts have Council approval.
13.2 D Nightingale to check John O’Gradys willingness to be captain in Scotland.
13.3 D Nightingale to contact Ireland team re dates for practice session.
13.4 D Nightingale to contact Shirley Legge [SPA] re Diageo contact

13.5 D Nightingale to contact club secretaries re Inter-Club being a triples event

13.6 D Nightingale seek clarification form Mike Pegg re monies owed to FIPJP 

13.7 D Nightingale to contact SPA/WPA re goodie bags.
2017 PÉTANQUE IN IRELAND CALENDAR 

	MONTH
	DATE
	VENUE
	EVENT
	APPLICATION 

TO HON.SEC* by 1200 on

	FEB
	11th Saturday 
	Bushy Park
	IPA AGM 
	N/A

	
	25th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC AGM
	N/A

	MARCH
	11th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC Singles
	

	
	18th  Saturday
	Bushy Park
	IPA Singles 
	11/03/17

	APRIL
	1st  Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC Club Triples
	

	
	22nd Saturday
	Bushy Park
	IPA Triples
	12/4/17 THIS IS SLIGHTLY EARLIER THAN ‘NORMAL’ DUE TO EASTER

	APRIL MAY
	Bank Holiday

Weekend
	Scotland
	2017  Celtic Challenge 
	N/A

	MAY
	6th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC qualifier for inter-club
	

	
	20th  Saturday
	Bushy Park
	All Ireland Inter- Club [Triples?]
	6/5/16

	JUNE
	17th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC Open Invite Doubles
	N/A (non IPA)

	JULY
	15th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	Bastille Day Open day 
	N/A (non IPA)

	AUG


	 26/27th Weekend
	Frankfield,

Cork
	Boules Blitz
	N/A (non IPA)

	SEPT
	16th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	IPA Doubles
	9/9/17

	OCT
	7th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	2017 Celtic Challenge Qualifier 

( Triples ) 
	9/9/17

	OCT
	8th Saturday
	Bushy Park
	PPC Open Triple
	N/A (non IPA)

	NOV 
	12th   Sund
	Frankfield,

Cork
	Turkey competition
	N/A (non IPA)

	DEC
	
	
	PPC Christmas Party
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